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Mrs. Zinni
From the Principal
 Welcome to our school. As your principal, my most important job is to be sure your child is getting a high quality education in a safe environment. This means I spend a lot of time in classrooms, meeting with teachers, and speaking with children about teaching and learning. If you need to speak with me, please contact the office to leave a message. It is helpful to let the secretaries know what you need or the question you have so I can get the information I need before returning your call. Sometimes another staff person may return your call because they might be of better assistance. Many of us return calls once all the students have left for the day so that we can focus our time on your children while they are at school. Below are some staff who may be able to help you. 
    Mr. Martin………………………...Assistant Principal
    Mrs. Nunes, Ms. Gendreau ……....Nurses

    Ms. Dessert……………………….Special Education

    Ms. Alves, Ms. Liarikos…………..Counseling

Mrs. Nunes and Mrs. Gendreau, R. N.
Health Office
Students should have their current immunization records on file at school or they may be asked to leave until they have received the ones they need. Epipens for severe allergies are also required at school. You may call the Board of Health at 508-991-6199 if you need help. 
Mrs. White and Mrs. Medeiros

Secretaries 
Please complete and return the many forms we have sent home. We need a working phone number and several people we can call in case your child is injured or ill. We need a note for early dismissals. Because we do not know everyone’s voice on the phone, we do not give out personal information or accept changes to dismissal by phone. This is for safety reasons.
Back to School Nights
You are invited to a Book Fair and opportunity to meet your child’s teacher. Most books will be between $1-$5.

Please come to visit us, meet teachers, and tour the school.  

There will also be community resources available.

    Grades 3, 4, and 5 on Tuesday, Sept. 16 at 6-7:30pm.
    Grades K, 1, and 2 on Tuesday, Sept. 23 at 6-7:30pm.
Expectations

Our students are expected to make progress in their reading, writing, and math skills by putting in effort, asking for help when it is needed, completing work, attending school, and participating in lessons. 
Our students are expected to use their words to solve problems with friends, to keep their bodies to themselves, follow directions the first time given, use quiet voices when speaking, listen to others in conversations, and express their emotions in a way that is safe. 

You should expect us to be polite when speaking with you, contact you when issues arise, and to teach so your child learns the skills needed to be independent, productive, and able to make and keep friends. 

Dismissal
We have listened to your concerns about trying to find your child in the large group who are leaving at the same time and having children wait near a dumpster. Our teachers also want to connect with you daily. So, we are changing how we dismiss at the end of the day. Starting Wednesday, September 10 students in grades 1, 2, and 3 will be dismissed to the numbered boxes 1, 2, or 3 painted on the rear, lower driveway. Please wait just outside those painted areas. Kindergarten students will be dismissed from their outside classroom doors. Fourth and Fifth graders will be dismissed at the upper play area in the numbered boxes 4 and 5. Rather than different teachers bringing your child outside, each teacher will bring his/her own class outside to the numbered box. It is recommended you pick up your youngest child first since they get anxious while waiting. 
If your child is going to walk home alone, please send a note. Children being dismissed early should send a note with the dismissal reason. You may be asked to provide the appointment card as the reason for an early dismissal. We expect your child to attend school for the complete day unless needing to go to a scheduled appointment. 
Mondays-Thursdays students leave at 2:50-3:00.
Fridays, students leave at 2:20-2:30. 

Wednesday, September 17 dismissal is at 12:45-1.

.

[image: image1.emf]
        Hayden McFadden Hero News


            September 2014





361 Cedar Grove Street, New Bedford, MA  02746                


Phone 508-997-4511 extension 2329


Fax 508-994-0163








�









